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volunteers deliver food to people in need  

     For the second year in a row, volunteer members of the South Dakota Na-
tional Guard organized a food drive to support people in the communities in 
which they serve. 
     National Guard volunteers invited members of the community to partici-
pate in the food drive by dropping off non -perishable food items at one of the 
22 armories located 
throughout the state from 
April - June. 
     More than 3,200 
pounds of food was collect-
ed for the drive and distrib-
uted to social service or-
ganizations and food 
banks across the state. 
     The Corner Stone Res-
cue Mission, of Rapid City, 
who serve the homeless, is 
one of the many non -profit 
organizations benefitting 
from the food drive.  
     On average, The Corner Stone serves approximately 430 meals a day. Last 
year they served over 141,000 meals and this year they expect to surpass that 
number. 
     This year the food was dispersed throughout 22 communities, as well as 
the reservations. The food 
drive, while not an official 
function of the National 
Guard, is a welcomed ad-
junct activity showcasing 
volunteers' commitment to 
serve some of South Dako-
ta's most needy people. 
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     Richard Beringer, Bon Homme County Veterans Service 
Officer, has announced he will be retiring on June 30, 
2015.  Beringer has agreed to serve as a consultant as they 
hire and train the new VSO.  Beringer began his duties 
with Bon Homme County on September 1, 1995.  
    During Beringerõs tenure he has become known as the 

cream of the kolache ññ a 
great leader that always puts 
the veteran first!!!!!! 
     Beringer says, òthe time has 
come for me to make way for 
a new person to serve our lo-
cal veterans.  I am thankful each and every day and for the people that 
I have been so very fortunate to work with (SDDVA, my fellow 
CTVSOõs, and the Bon Homme County Commissioners and staff).ó   
     Bon Homme County will be  hosting an open house in his honor on 
Friday, June 26, from 1:00 pm to 3:00 pm.   
     Thanks Rich for all you did for South Dakotaõs veterans.   

Beringer announces retirement  

Red Vetter retires  

     Family, friends and veterans gathered in Cresbard this 
weekend to say òthank youó and ògood byeó to a man 
that served Faulk County for 40 years.    
     Wayne òRedó Vetter served as deputy sheriff for 23 
years and as veterans service officer for 17 years in Faulk 
County.    
     SDDVA Field Officer Kevin Swanson attended the cele-
bration and presented Red with a letter of appreciation 
from SDDVA Secretary Zimmerman.      
     Thanks Red for your service to South Dakotaõs veterans!   
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      A new nationwide VA initiative ð a òSummer of Serviceó ð seeks the help of residents to create 
and build partnerships to grow the number of individuals and organizations serving veterans.  
     The Sioux Falls VA Health Care System and VA Dakotas Regional Office are renewing their com-
mitment to veterans by inviting the community 
to visit and explore opportunities to serve veter-
ans during an open house on June 30, 2015. 
This will take place from 3:00-5:00 PM in the 
front foyer of the Sioux Falls VAHCS (2501 W. 
22nd Street) 
     The VA will be working closely with Congressional partners, veterans service organizations, local 
communities, private sector, non-profit organizations, and VA employees to identify new and inno-
vative ways to support the VAõs commitment to care for those who òhave borne the battleó and 
their families.   
     The VA has an outstanding volunteer program, which will be highlighted throughout the coun-
try this summer. The VA will build upon 
the ongoing work of its more than 
350,000 employees and 76,000 volun-
teers around the nation ð including ap-
proximately1000 employees and 480 vol-
unteers at the Sioux Falls VA. While the 
central focus of the campaign will be increasing volunteerism and partnerships, it will also provide 
individuals and communities an opportunity to support other important priorities. Despite a hiring 
effort that brought more than 11,000 net -new employees onboard over the past year, the Sioux 
Falls VA needs specialty health care providers including psychiatrists, emergency medicine physi-
cians, a urologist, an endocrinologist, neurologist, oncologist/hematologist, ENT, plus nurses and 
housekeepers. 
     Volunteers can help serve veterans by calling the Sioux Falls VA Voluntary Services department 
at 605-333-6851 to join VA in caring for Americaõs Veterans or to provide donations. Please call 
Shirley Redmond, Public Affairs Officer, at 605-333-6889 for additional information.  

Va to bolster volunteer assistance for 

veterans  

      Ellsworth AFB will have a Retiree Appreciation Day on Friday, Sept. 18, 2015.   Information 
booths will be set up at the Base Exchange  from 9:00 am (MDT) to 3:00 pm (MDT).   Booths will 
have information on Tricare, health care, legal services, casualty assistance, Military Officers Associa-
tion of America (MOAA), Vet Centers, veterans transportation options, and veterans benefits.  
     A luncheon will be held at the Dakota's from 11:00 am (MDT) ñ1:00 pm (MDT).  The luncheon 
speaker will be a representative from the Federal Long Term Health Care insurance Program.  

Ellsworth afb to host retiree 

appreciation day  
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     About  20 employers from across South Dakota received an inside look at military life at the South 
Dakota Employer Support of the Guard and Reserveõs òBosslift,ó during  the 31st Golden Coyote 
training  exercise, June 10-11. 
     Nominated  for the event by their military employees, the employers experienced weapons train-
ing, flight  simulators, combat scenarios, early mornings  and military meals in two  fast-paced days at 
Camp Rapid and Ellsworth Air Force Base. 
     òThe intent  of the Bosslift program  is to bring service memberõs civilian supervisors who  are here 
at Golden Coyote so 
they can really see 
what  their employees 
are doing  when  they 
go away for annual 
training,ó said Ron Miel-
ke, state chair for SD-
ESGR. 
     The days included a 
weapons simulator, giv-
ing the employers a 
taste of what itõs like to 
fire an M-4 rifle and 50 
cal. machine gun  and 
be part of a mounted  
patrol. They also saw 
troops practicing how  
to react to enemy con-
tact and provide first aid on the battlefield. 
     All of the events highlighted  the different  military positions Guard members and Reservists lead 
when  they leave the workplace for military duty. 
     Employers also got  in the cockpit of a B1 Bomber flight  simulator and saw EOD, or explosive ord-

nance disposal, equipment  to in-
clude robots and protective suits 
at Ellsworth Air Force Base. 
     ESGR has hosted Bosslifts in a 
variety of locations, usually at mili-
tary bases where  employerõs ser-
vice members are mobilizing  for 
deployment.  However, Golden 
Coyote offers civilian employers a 
more extensive list of training  ex-
periences, due to the large num-
ber of service members who at-
tend every year. 
 
 

Bosslift exposes employers to military life  


